
RCW 80.01.020  Commissioners—Oath, bond, and qualifications—
Persons excluded from office and employment.  Each commissioner shall, 
before entering upon the duties of his or her office, take and 
subscribe the constitutional oath of office, and furnish bond to the 
state in the sum of twenty thousand dollars conditioned for the 
faithful discharge of the duties of his or her office and for the 
proper accounting for all funds that may come into his or her 
possession by virtue of his or her office. Each commissioner shall be 
a qualified elector of this state and no person in the employ of or 
holding any official relation to any corporation or person, which 
corporation or person is subject in whole or in part to regulation by 
the commission, and no person owning stocks or bonds of any such 
corporation or who is in any manner pecuniarily interested therein 
shall be appointed or hold the office of commissioner or be appointed 
or employed by the commission: PROVIDED, That if any such person shall 
become the owner of such stocks or bonds or become pecuniarily 
interested in such corporation otherwise than voluntarily, he or she 
shall within a reasonable time divest himself or herself of such 
ownership or interest, and failing to do so his or her office or 
employment shall become vacant.  [2013 c 23 § 268; 1961 c 14 § 
80.01.020. Prior: 1949 c 117 § 2; Rem. Supp. 1949 § 10964-115-2. 
Formerly RCW 43.53.020 and 43.53.030.]
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